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Note from the office 

The last day of school before our Holiday break is Friday, December 18th. ​Students will return from the                  

Holiday break on Monday, January 4​th​, 2021. ​The staff at Errol Road wish you and your family a very happy                    

holiday.  

Please be aware that due to Covid restrictions, we are unable to accept any food items brought in from home                    

as a gift or to be shared.  We are also unable to do any student secret santa present exchange.  

Have your child join in on the fun of December Spirit Week. Teachers at Errol Road have planned different                   

socially-distanced, fun activities each day of the week. Each day also has a theme. Here are the theme days                   

planned:  

Dec. 14th - ​Wear a Christmas or Winter hat or headband (i.e. antlers, Santa hat) 

Dec. 15th - ​Dress in Red, White, and Green  

Dec. 16th - ​PJ Day ​- ​Yes, that’s right, wear your favourite PJs to school on this day. 

Dec. 17th - ​Ugly Christmas Sweater or any other ugly sweater will do 

Dec. 18th - ​Elf Yourself - deck yourself out in your very best elf gear 
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Daily COVID-19 Screening   

You are asked to continue screening your child(ren) for symptoms every day before they come to school. This                  

is important. Please use the Ministry of Health’s Ontario COVID-19 updated school-screening self-assessment             

tool found at:  ​https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/ 

If your child(ren) has/have any symptoms of COVID-19 or if they are ill, they should not attend school. You are                    

asked to please follow the advice and direction(s) provided to you by the screening tool. You should report                  

your child’s absence from school by contacting us at 519-542-9341. Students who become ill during the day                 

will be isolated and must be picked up from school as soon as possible. Symptomatic students will not be able                    

to use student transportation.  

School Council Fundraising 

Each year the Errol road student council typically fundraises to enhance programs that are over and above what                  
the school budget can purchase. Due to covid protocols we are unable to run the hot lunch program which is                    
normally one of our main fundraising efforts. 

School Council sponsors and supports our childrenôs education and the teachers who instruct them by providing                
those extra items that are over and above what the school budget provides. In the past funding has helped                   
purchase extra gym equipment, additional items for FDK, primary, junior and intermediate playgrounds as well               
as helping reduce the cost of school excursions. Children also enjoy and benefit from the additional items such                  
as new furnishings, robotics and technology purchased for the learning commons. 

In these unique times our children are spending more time outdoors and the gymnasium, so weôve shifted our                  
fundraising focus this year to enhance these areas. We expect use of the gymnasium to increase once we have                   
our new air conditioning installed this summer.  Some of the items we would like to purchase are: 

●  ​Portable soccer nets for the yard 
● Scooters for the gym 
● Utility balls for 4 square (very popular this year) 
● Individual class sets of pinnies 
● Individual class sets of high interest items to take outside at recess (an assortment of all types of balls,                   

frisbees, sand pails, shovels, sidewalk chalk etc.)  
● Indoor soccer balls, volleyballs, basketballs, other gym equipment 
●  ​New gym mats to pad the walls of our gym ($7,000.) 

Please be aware that this is 100% voluntary and confidential. Our goal is to raise $10,000. Any amount you feel                    
comfortable giving toward that effort will be greatly appreciated. Also, if you own a business or know of a                   
business that may be interested in making a donation to Errol Road public school please contact the school                  
(519) 542-9341. 

Please make your donation by Tuesday, December 29th, 2020 to receive a tax receipt for 2020 on any donation                   
of $20 or more. Donations can be made using cash online or cheques, payable to Errol Road Public School.                   
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We appreciate our school community and we hope that each family will support the Errol Road Public School                  
ñNo-Sell fundraiserò.  Thank you from your School Council for your generosity.  

 

Family Information Night 
 

 
 
 
 

Yard Supervision  
 

Please note that the doors to the school open at 8:50 a.m. for students to arrive. We do not                   

have supervision support before this time.  



 

What is PBS? 

If you are new to our school and have heard your child talking about PBS, here is a brief overview. PBS,                     

Positive Behaviour Support, is a school-wide program that focuses on establishing expectations through its             

four agreements: Respect, Attentive Listening, Appreciation, and Participation. The emphasis is on reinforcing          

positive behaviours.  

PBS is a program which gives students a sense of belonging, and not only allows them to make connections                 

with other students of all ages, but also with other caring staff members. 

Virtual School Council Meeting 

Our next virtual School Council meeting is booked for Tuesday, December 15th at 7:00 pm .  All parents and 
guardians are invited to attend.  If you plan to attend, please email ​Adam.Townsend@lkdsb.net​ and he will 
send you a link for the meeting 

 

Progress Reports & Parent-Teacher Interviews 

For various reasons, some of our families were unable to attend parent-teacher interviews. If you missed this                 

interview, we encourage you to contact your child’s homeroom teacher to set up a virtual interview or to                  

participate in an interview by phone to discuss your child’s progress.  

Kids Help Phone  
 
The Kids Help Phone is a 24/7 free, anonymous and confidential service for children and youth, 20 years of age                    
and under. They offer both phone counselling and web counselling (post a question, get a reply) on various                  
topics such as bullying, violence and abuse, emotional and physical health, family peer relations, dating, sexual                
orientation, money and jobs. Check it out for yourself today. The toll-free Kids Help Phone number and                 
website are:  1-800-668-6868 or ​www.kidshelpphone.ca 
 
Safe​ ​Arrivals 

Thank you to all those parents who remember to call the school office when your child will be late or absent                     

from school. If you forget to notify us of the reason why your child is absent from school, our automated                    

attendance system will call you.  

If you have made other arrangements for your child to be picked up by someone other than yourself at the                    

end of the day, please notify the homeroom teacher.  

 

Nut Aware School 

A number of our students have life-threatening allergies to peanuts and nut-based products. Even a trace                
amount from peanut/nut products or food that has come into contact with a peanut/nut source (cross                
contamination) can result in a life-threatening anaphylactic reaction. Students are asked to bring lunches and               
snacks free of peanuts and tree nuts, as well as products that have the “may contain peanuts/tree nuts”                  
warning on them.  ​There are many items now in grocery stores that have the peanut/nut free symbol.   
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Note: It is a parent/guardian’s responsibility to keep the school informed in writing of any special medical                 
concerns/issues that your child(ren) has/have and provide any medication, Epipen, etc. with proper             
documentation from the child’s physician and/or pediatrician. Please contact the office for these required              
forms. 

Inclement Weather 

To stay up to date with any changes in bussing, download the MySBI app! Student Transportation Services is                  

pleased to offer the MySBI mobile app to receive instant notifications of school bus delays, and cancellations.                 

Just download the free app from Android/Apple app stores, and subscribe to Weather Notifications, as well as                 

to your school bus(es). Please visit www.mysbi.ca for additional details. You may also choose to listen to your                  

local radio station to learn of any inc​lement weather cancellations and school bus delays. For more                

information go to:  ​https://www.schoolbusinfo.com/ 

Errol Road Public School is located in Zone 2. ​If buses are cancelled in the morning due to snow, or ice and                      

you drive your child to school, you are responsible for providing transportation for your child at our 3:25                  

dismissal since buses do not pick up at dismissal. ​The only exception is when buses are cancelled in the                   

morning because of ​fog​, they will pick students up at dismissal.  

Pediculosis 

As the weather gets colder and students are wearing coats, hats and gloves again, parents/guardians are                
encouraged to check the child(ren) regularly for head lice and nits. Catching this nuisance early is the key to                   
limiting the spread within your household and at school. If head lice are found on a student at school, a letter                     
is sent home with students in that class to keep you informed. 
 
Ryan’s Law – Asthma Management 

As you may be aware, Ryan's Law 2015, was passed by the Ontario Legislature. This piece of legislation is an                    
important step to support the well-being of students with asthma in Ontario schools. A key component is that                  
with your permission, your child will be allowed to carry their asthma medication with them while at school. If                   
you have not already contacted the school to create an asthma plan for your child, please contact Ms.                  
McLean. Check out the Ministry of Education website for further resources:           
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/healthyschools/anaphylaxis.html 

 

Cooler Temperatures  

With colder weather upon us, please remind your children to dress warmly with a hat, mitts, boots and snow                   
pants and extra dry socks.  

 

 

 

Electronic Communication 

Please check out our school Website at:  ​http://www.lkdsb.net/school/errolroad/Pages/default.aspx 

This is where you will find the monthly newsletter and school calendar as well as any new information,                  
reminders and events which are updated regularly. Please follow our Facebook page for additional reminders               
about due dates. Please follow us at    ​https://facebook.com/ErrolRoadRunners/​. 
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Take Care When Driving Near Our School Zone 

With the school year well underway, there is an increase in vehicular and pedestrian traffic around the school,                  

we encourage parents and guardians to review traffic safety procedures with your children. Please remember               

that the circular driveway is a fire zone and bus zone area and not open to cars. A helpful pedestrian safety                     

resource is available here: ​http://ckpolice.com/pedestrian-safety/  

You are reminded to obey and respect Crossing Guards and school crossing locations. Drivers must stop and                 

remain stopped until all students and the Guards have cleared the roadway and it is safe to proceed. Help us                    

protect our children. Be alert and please slow down on City streets.  

Parents: Please teach your children to walk to the corner and cross with the crossing guard whenever you                  

drop your child off on the far side of Errol Road. It only takes a couple of minutes for your child to walk to                        

the corner and cross the street with the assistance of the crossing guard. Traffic on Errol Road is very busy                    

with cars in the morning and at the end of the day. ​We are asking parents/guardians to reinforce with your                    

child(ren) not to talk to strangers on their way to and from school and/or accept rides from them. Students                   

are also encouraged to walk with a buddy at all times for safety reasons. 

 
Errol Road Public School’s playground equipment is closed for the season.  

The LKDSB Health and Safety Department requests that LKDSB schools close their playground equipment 

once the overnight temperature is 0 degrees Celsius.  Due to freezing temperatures, ground cover and 

equipment become a safety concern.  ​When the playground equipment is closed, children are ​not ​to play on 

the equipment at any time, including before and after school.  ​Please refer to the fact sheet below regarding 

clothing hazards related to equipment in colder weather. These facts are provided by Health Canada 
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